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President’s Message by Francie Nelson

I’'m writing this on the ninth straight day of above-80 October temperatures and I'm
grumpy because I just love the fall, and this ain’t “it.” Nevertheless, fall is certain to ar-
rive and with it will come “sweatshirt weather” - the ideal time to be outdoors with

Springers. Enjoy it when it finally arrives!!

In this issue of the Vox, you’ll find some great reporting from some VESSA members
who attended the 2011 National Specialty in Providence, Rhode Island. It was hot
there, too! VESSA members did very well - our Minnesota folks walked away from the
National with High in Trial, High Combined, completion of some Obedience, Rally,
and Agility legs/titles, and Best of Opposite Sex.

November, for TCVESSA, focuses our attention on our fall event and General Member-

ship Meeting, to be held on Sunday November 13 at Pet Junction (intersection of 694

and Rice Street, Shoreview) from Noon — 3 PM. There will be ring time to show off
your puppies, and obedience run-throughs. There’s more information in this newslet-
ter so be sure to join us. The General Membership Meeting kicks off 2012 - you’ll get a
report from our nominating committee, information on next year’s specialty shows,

and a report on our NEW annual banquet location!

Please join us on November 13

for a casual, fun afternoon with good Springer friends.

Francie (and Felon, who is very focused on “Jake” and “Eddie,” northeast Minneapolis’
very own pair of neighborhood-wandering wild turkeys. Wonder what they wanted at
the bakery the other day.
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Conformation by Francie nelson

While web sites and chat lists are readily available to share information about the recent
National Specialty, I hope you’ll enjoy a couple of paragraphs from this very happy National
attendee. The National was my second trip to Providence (the first, in June, was for the two
Eastern Specialty shows). I love the show site, and love the advance planning that our grow-
ing group of ringside (day) and bar/restaurant (evening) enthusiasts do, in order to ensure

our own entertainment from dawn to midnight.

The conformation entry this year was modest in numbers, leading to a relaxed ringside
audience with plenty of tent-covered space to sit and enjoy the show. There was a good
representation of dogs and bitches from across the country - California to Florida, Wash-
ington State to Maine. The class that captured my attention completely was the Bred by
Exhibitor Dog class. Not only was it excellent and deep with quality, but it was also, inter-
estingly, comprised of some very interesting variations in breeding/pedigrees. I haven’t
enjoyed watching a class like that in a very long time.

When we got to Best of Breed, the champions lined up to musical selections that had been
chosen to celebrate some important Eastern Springer folks and the sight (and sounds)
proved to be quite emotional. At the end of the contest, “Peyton” prevailed as Best of
Breed; “Mr. Darcy” was Best of Winners from that gorgeous Bred by Exhibitor Dog class,
and our “Bailey” was Best of Opposite Sex, repeating her back-to-back Opposites from the
two Eastern shows in June.

Our journey was “capped” by a 1:00 AM hotel evacuation on our last night due to a fire
alarm. Truly, we went from the “sublime” of the competition to the “ridiculous” sight of

coats-over-pajamas, or less. This hobby requires a well developed sense of humor . ..

Obedience & Rally by jon Pidde

The obedience competition at the Nationals was held outdoors on grass with a little rain
to keep things interesting. The dogs from Minnesota did a great job handling the condi-
tions despite almost never competing outdoors. Kathy Patregnani with Splash and Jon
Pidde with Benson were the top teams this year. Jon and Benson were second in Utility
and first in Open and won the High in Trial award. Kathy and Splash were first in Utility
and second in Open and won a run-off for the High Combined award.

Kathy also placed fourth in Open with her young dog Sizzle.
BA Breese with Niki and Kris Radermacher with Willie were
also there competing and having a good show. Kris and Wil-

lie placed fourth in Beginner Novice and third in Novice.
BA and Niki placed third in Beginners Novice.

The rally competition at the Nationals was also outdoors on
grass. There were off and on showers all day but Kathy
Patregnani and her dogs were able to work through the rain
and do a great job. Splash was first in Advanced and second
in Excellent. Sizzle was third in Advanced and First in

Excellent. Kathy with her two dogs won half of the www.tcvessa.org
placements in their classes.



